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	WAKEFIELD BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING

William J. Lee Memorial Town Hall
1 Lafayette St, Wakefield, MA. 01880
Tuesday , April 23 , 2019 6:00 PM

	

	PRESENT:
	Elaine Silva,  Chair
Alison Mehlman, Vice Chair

Laurel Gourville, Secretary 

Ruth L. Clay, Health Director


	NOT PRESENT:  none


	
	
	

	----- TOPICS OF DISCUSSION -----

	
	The Wakefield Board of Health held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 23, 2019 in the second floor meeting room of Wakefield Town Hall.

	

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes

Public Hearing: revision to the BOH regulations concerning minimum standards for food establishment
Shingles Vaccine order
Health Directors Report
Business which has arisen since the posting of the meeting

Handouts


	Chairperson Silva called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.

Mehlman moved to approve the minutes of March 20, 2019, seconded by Gourville. Motion passed 3- 0-0.
Chairperson Silva called to open the Public Hearing 6:03 PM. No one from the public was present and no comments were received. Chairperson Silva closed the public meeting at 6:03 PM. The Board of Health needed to adopt the FDA Annexes 2013 to remain in compliance with the FDA Voluntary Retail Food Standards Standard 1.Gourville motioned to amend the food regulations as presented. Mehlman seconded the motion, motion passed 3.0.0.   
The Public Health Nurse is investigating the possibility of offering the shingles vaccination to the public as it is currently available from two distrtibuters. One of the manufacturers has the vaccine available for $140 a dose;  it will take 6 weeks to get and they will ship 10 doses at a time. We would buy the vaccine with funds from our revolving fund. With the health insurance reimbursement we will break even. The Public Health Nurse will also have access to a computer program where she can find out if the patient’s insurance will cover the cost of the shot. 
In response to the recent publicity about measles outbreaks and lack of vaccination, the Board noted that the student vaccination rates in Wakefield are excellent and in Statewide are at 98%. Gourville suggests writing an article about this. 
Ruth Clay has spent several hours working with WPD detectives and inspector from MA Massage licensure Board discussing massage/bodywork challenges and visiting local establishments. 
· Several fines were issues by the State to JinSPa fka Merry at 111 Albion St.  They were also advertising bodywork. 

· Crystal Feet at 939 Main St is re-opening as Pleasant Wellness.  They have a current massage license from the state.  Clay met with the owner and explained what is needed to offer bodywork.  They were closed at the time of the visit with the WPD and State Inspector.
· Green Spa at 446 Main St is offering bodywork only but has not completed their applications.  The permises was reviewed by the Health Director, WPD and state inspector.
· Dream Footwork at 113 Water St has not completed their applications. 

Clay will be on vacation May 19-27. 

NONE
1. Agenda

2. Minutes from March 20, 2019

3. Public Health Nurse Report

4. Health Directors Report 

Next meeting will be May 29, 2019 @ 7 PM 
Meeting adjourned at 06:32 PM.
Respectfully submitted
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Cindy Luongo

Clerk

	

	
	
	

	

	

	



